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	Date: 
	July 2020



	To: 
	All Somerset County Council Members



Family Safeguarding is coming to Somerset

Councillors approved £4.5 million funding in February for a social care programme called Family Safeguarding. This new initiative is designed to strengthen families in Somerset and help cut the number of children being taken into care, reducing trauma and saving money and pressure on services. 
It is only in the coming months that the true impact of the Covid-19 crisis will start to emerge and how this has impacted our families and children and the importance of continuing this work.

What is it? 

Our children told us in Somerset’s Children, Young People and Families Plan 2019-22 they wanted us to support their parents when things are difficult at home.

Some of the biggest problems are caused by parents struggling with drug, alcohol, domestic abuse and mental health problems. Families tells us they want professionals to work with them to make changes – not to just tell them what to do.

Children’s Social Care is redesigning its ways of working to focus on families’ abilities to make change happen themselves and where possible keep families together.

Family Safeguarding is the model we’ve chosen to develop - it was implemented in Hertfordshire and validated nationally.  

It’s an innovative way of working which helps parents make changes in their own behaviour and relationships that will improve their children’s lives. It focuses on working with families who are open to Children’s Social Care at a Child in Need or Child Protection Level.

How does it work?

Substance misuse, domestic abuse and adult mental health workers will join with Children’s social workers to form one team working with families to help parents change so children and can stay at home and thrive – not just survive.

Family Safeguarding will help parents find their strengths and motivate them to make changes.

By helping to keep families together we can help reduce the numbers of children in care and reduce the long-term trauma for children. And with a broader, more specialist team staff feel more confident, valued and supported.

Over time evidence in other areas has seen reduced numbers of police callouts, hospital admissions and attendances. In other words – it’s preventative.

When?

It will be implemented countywide from Autumn 2020, as part of Family Solutions Somerset which is being introduced within Somerset during 2020/21.
You can access a short video about the initiative here.
The Family Drugs and Alcohol Court (FDAC) will be rolled out in January 2021 across Somerset.

What is FDAC?

It is a problem-solving court​ for improving outcomes for the children involved in care proceedings. ​It offers an alternative and more successful way of supporting parents to overcome the substance misuse, mental health and domestic abuse problems that have put their children at risk of serious harm.​ FDAC offers parents optimism about recovery and change, combined with a realistic understanding of the immense challenge they face.
	For more info contact: 
	Name: Linda Lyon PA to Claire Winter
Email: mailto:MLELyon@somerset.gov.uk
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